
Palm Valley Community Association 

Meeting Minutes 4/10/2017 

The meeting was called to order.  The March 2017 minutes and Treasurer’s reports were read and 

approved. 

The next Save Guana Now meeting will be held at the PVCA building on 4/12 at 7pm.  This is an open 

meeting. 

There will be elections for PVCA board members at the May meeting, a nominating committee has been 

formed. 

Diane reported that as of today only 1 scholarship application has been received, the deadline is 

currently 4/15.  Reminders will go out on Next Door, the PVCA website, to PVHS and Nease Career and 

College Coordinators, and possibly on Facebook.  The deadline will be moved back to 4/30. 

GMTRAC:  Commander Brian Herrington with St Johns Sheriff’s Office was at the last GMTRAC meeting 

to give updates on traffic citations and accidents.  SJSO understands that we would like consistent 

presence in Palm Valley.  The Canal Blvd shops have received ARC approval on their design. There were 

concerns about the exterior of that building and the owner has made some modifications.  PVCA plans 

to contact the owner to discuss these concerns and if that does not work then an appeal will be filed to 

bring this to the BCC for review.  The committee is also attempting to contact the builder at the property 

on the corner of Landrum and Palm Valley Blvd to discuss the landscaping to make sure that it will be 

acceptable.  Next GMTRAC meeting is 5/2. 

The CTTF will present the results of the TPO traffic study on 4/25 at the Ponte Vedra Concert Hall 

beginning at 4:30 pm.  The changes that are recommended are not funded so the next step after a plan 

is settled on will be to look for funding to make the changes that are approved. 

PV Greenway:  Interested in getting the Palm Valley history story on video which would be a way to tell 

the story on the area of the greenway. 

Beautification:  Currently we are waiting to see how the roundabout recovers after the spring rains.  The 

county is currently mowing about every 6 weeks.  There is a need to reinvigorate the committee to see if 

we can find a way to deal with this problem area.  The fence at the roundabout pond has been repaired. 

Facility update:  Frank reported that multiple small repairs have been made including the pressure 

washing of the building.   

Meeting was adjourned.  Next meeting will be 5/8/2017 at 7PM with a guest speaker, Virginia Quelch 

from Citizens for a New Tree Ordinance. 

 


